
TAC MEETING MINUTES 
 
February 14, 2024  3:30 P.M.  CITY OF IDAHO FALLS COUNCIL CHAMBERS 
 
TAC MEMBERS PRESENT 
 
In-Person:       
Lance Bates – Bonneville Co. Public Works Director 
Kerry Beutler – I.F. Assistant Community Development Director 
Austin Black – Bonneville County Planning and Zoning Administrator  
Tony Black – Ammon Streets and Sanitation Director 
Tracy Bono – Ammon City Engineer 
Chris Canfield – I.F. Assistant Public Works Director 
 
Kent Fugal – I.F City Engineer 
Paul Scoresby – Ucon Representative   
Jeff Sneddon – ITD District 6 Planner 
 
Teams: 
Kade Marquez – GIFT Transit Director 
Maureen Gresham – FHWA Planning and Right of Way Program Manager 
Molly Loucks – Transportation Project Manager for Burgess and Niple Inc 
 
Members Absent:  
Chris Horsley – I.F recreational Superintendent 
Aaron Swenson – Iona Representative 
Max Wolf – INL Representative 
 
ALSO PRESENT: BMPO Director Darrell West, BMPO Transportation Planner DaNiel Jose, BMPO Office 
Assistant Stephanie Gazdik, Ammon City Administrator Micah Austin and Policy Board Chair Lisa 
Burtenshaw were also present in-person.  
 
CALL TO ORDER:  Austin Black called the meeting to order at 3:30 
 

CONSENT ITEMS 
 
MINUTES – TAC Meeting January 10, 2024  
It was moved by Kerry Beutler to approve the minutes for the January 10, 2024 meeting.  
The motion was seconded by Kent Fugal. The vote was unanimous, the motion passed.  
 

DISCUSSION ITEMS 
 
Project Coordination with US20/I-15 Alignment  
The Technical Advisory Committee Members discussed focusing future projects as a Metropolitan 
Planning Organization (MPO) on areas that coordinate with the US20/I-15 alignment.  
 



 

 

Safe Streets for All (SS4A) Project  
Micah Austin and Molly Loucks discussed the SS4A Planning Grant the City of Ammon was awarded 
with TAC Members. The grant is $200,000 in total with and 80/20 match.  
 
1st Street Widening Project Funding 
Lance Bates discussed the cost increase and lack of funding to complete the 1st Street Widening STBG-U 
Project with TAC Members.  
 
Carbon Reduction Program Projects 
DaNiel Jose discussed the types of projects that would be acceptable for the Carbon Reduction 
Program. These included Bike/Ped Projects and Signal Improvements to reduce idling. The TAC 
Members were asked to submit their projects.  
 
STBG-U Project Application Presentations 
The project sponsors presented their STBG-U Projects to TAC Members. The City of Ammon presented 
three projects and the City of Idaho Falls presented one project. Darrell West asked TAC Members to 
score each project and submit them to BMPO by 3/6/24.  
 
 
 
Meeting Adjourned 
 
___________________________________ 
Stephanie Gazdik 
Recording Secretary  
 


